
 

 

 
 

 
TO: Members of the Peterborough Architectural Conservation 

Advisory Committee (PACAC)  
 
FROM: Erik Hanson, Heritage Resources Coordinator  
 
MEETING DATE: May 11, 2010 
 
SUBJECT: Report PACAC10-016 
 Wellington Loyal Orange Lodge No.457 
______________________________________________________________________  
 

PURPOSE 

A report to update the PACAC on the status of the heritage evaluation of 3595 Nassau 
Mills Rd. 

RECOMMENDATION  

That the PACAC approve Report PACAC10-016, dated May 11, 2010, of the Heritage 
Resources Coordinator, as follows: 
 
That the report be received for information.   
 
 

BUDGET AND FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 

There are no budget or financial implications associated with the recommendation.  
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BACKGROUND 

The PACAC recommended that the building at 3595 Nassau Mills Road be evaluated 
and a report be prepared and presented to the Designation Sub-Committee to 
determine its heritage value. The Designation Sub-Committee was asked to return to 
PACAC this month with a recommendation. The building has been evaluated using 
PACAC’s standard evaluation procedure and before historical marks, scores below the 
minimum level of 55 to be eligible for designation. The historic research is underway but 
is not complete and it is not possible to attribute historic marks yet. As such there is not 
yet sufficient material available to the designation sub-committee to make an informed 
decision. The HPO is in the process of arranging a site visit to inspect the interior of the 
building. A final report will be provided to the designation sub-committee as soon as it is 
complete.   
 
Submitted by, 
 
 
 
         
Erik Hanson Jennifer Patterson 
Heritage Resources Coordinator    Heritage Researcher 
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